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----- Original Message -----  
From: trogers@bh-corp.com  
To: sam.kooiker@rcgov.org  
Sent: Thursday, September 16, 2004 10:36 AM  
Subject: Medicine Ridge Re-zoning and proposed development  
 
Sam,  
 
I am writing to request your support in voting no for the rezoning request at Medicine Ridge 
(04RZ038) from Agricultural to Medium Density Residential that will appear before the Rapid 
City Council on September 20, 2004.  I would support the area being rezoned to Low Density 
Residential – like the entire neighborhood is right now. I live at 1309 Panorama Circle which is 
almost right next to this proposed project. The house across the street separates me from this 
project.  
 
I am submitted comments to the Growth Management Division which were read at the Planning 
Commission meeting. I was unable to attend the meeting. I spoke with staff at Growth 
Management, but their responses did not satisfy my concerns with this project or sway me to 
even consider this project.  
 
Here are my concerns.  
 
1. The entire neighborhood (that exists now) is LDR. This is the reason I selected to move to 
this neighborhood. I have not talked to one of my neighbors that supports the rezoning to MDR 
to allow for the project being proposed. To be honest, most of these people did not know that 
this area was up for rezoning nor were they aware of the proposed project. I found out from the 
neighbor across the street who was within the 250 ft notice area. The lots in this neighborhood 
are 1 acre in size – so there were very few people notified – which is probably the reason for the 
lack of comments. 
    
2. Traffic concerns. The road into our neighborhood is a two lane asphalt road with no shoulders 
or turn lanes. The new project is going to add significant traffic to this area. They also have 
plans to construct their entrance on the sloping part of Enchanted Road with no plans for turning 
lanes. This is going to create a significant traffic hazard. I read Fisk Land Surveying’s response 
to these concerns and was disappointed in their response. First, they argue if this area were 
rezoned to LDR there would be 150 new cars based upon the minimum requirement of 1 
dwelling per 6,500 sqft (23 acres for new subdivision). The majority of lots in the Enchanted Hills 
developments are either 1 acre or .5 acres which reduces this analysis significantly (23-50 new 
vehicles). I would hope that the city or developer of the site would stay consistent with this size 
of lot on a development in this area. It is easy to play with numbers and their response does not 
hold water with the concerns of increased traffic. I hope my grandmother does not turn over in 
her grave on this one or that my mother reads this, but I also have concerns with elderly driving 
on this sloping hill and entrance to Highway 16.  
 
3. Good Sumaritan sales property or goes out of business. If this happens, this project could be 
bought by a tourist operation and we have a whole new set of problems. Good Sumaritan 
cannot guarantee that they will not sale or go bankrupt, but I do get a guarantee that this area 
will not change if it remains LDR. I know what I am getting and know it will not change.  
 
4. Timing of Project. I do not understand why Good Sumaritan or why Growth Management puts 
this project up for public review after the rezoning change is made.  The actual plans for the 
project will appear before the Planning Commission September 26 and the zoning change is 
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September 20. This is the egg and the chicken question, but the main reason for the zoning 
change is to allow for this project. I would like to see the specifics before I cast my support one 
way or the other.  
 
5. Sewer. It was explained to me that this project will connect up to city sewer. I had questions 
on the overall plan for the area in regards to sewer issues. These were never answered. The 
people above me and the people below me will have city sewer. I have a septic system and am 
not a fan of septic systems (I bought the house for the view and neighborhood). I would like to 
know the city’s overall plan to provide me the opportunity to connect to the city sewer system. 
This was not answered. It was stated that the new project would most like go across Highway 
16. This did not make any sense whatsoever with the city sewer just a block the other way 
downhill.  
 
6. Water. I had concerns of water availability and water pressure. The consultant’s response 
that there was plenty of water and that water pressure was associated with a water pressure 
restrictor installed by the city to protect our water pipes. I was never provided information on the 
actual amount (numbers) of available water supply and the water usage by the new project to 
assess if this was true or not. This was one of my main concerns.  
 
7. Stormwater run-off. My concerns on stormwater run-off were never answered. This project is 
going to accumulate a lot of stormwater run-off from twin-homes, apartments, and parking lots. I 
am directly downhill of the project would be directly impacted. I have not seen stormwater plans 
to protect residences downhill of the project.  
 
In concluding, I don’t support this project and I don’t support the rezoning to MDR. I would 
support a rezone to LDR and maintain the single family residential neighborhood that exists. I 
hope I can gain your support in voting no on this proposal.  
 
I plan to attend the meeting on Monday, but if conflicts arise, I would appreciate my comments 
being incorporated as part of the record.  
 
Thank you,  
 
 
Sincerely  
 
Tim Rogers  
1309 Panorama Circle  
Rapid City, SD 57701  
(605) 716-0957 




